## CITY OF APPLETON

## NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

## PROPOSED PUBLIC NEEDS ASSESSMENT AMENDMENT

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN of a Public Hearing to be held before the Common Council on Wednesday, December 7, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. in Council Chambers, 6th Floor, City Hall, 100 North Appleton Street, or as soon thereafter as can be heard, for the purpose of considering an amendment to the Public Facility Needs Assessment.

Pursuant to Wisconsin State Statute 236.45 and 66.0617, a Public Facility Needs Assessment amendment has been initiated by the City of Appleton Parks, Recreation and Facilities Management Department, to be heard before the Common Council.

A copy of the proposed Public Facilities Needs Assessment is available in the Office of the Appleton City Clerk from 8:00 a.m. until 4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday.

All persons interested are invited to attend this meeting and will be given an opportunity to be heard. Feedback can also be shared with Common Council members via written letter, email, or phone call. Any questions regarding this matter should be directed to Tom Flick, Deputy Director of the Parks, Recreation, and Facilities Management Department at 920-832-3915 or by email at <a href="mailto:tom.flick@appleton.org">tom.flick@appleton.org</a>.

Reasonable accommodations for persons with disabilities will be made upon request and if feasible.

RUN: November 15, 2022

November 22, 2022